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	ITEM NO.


	REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR COMMUNITY AND SOCIAL SERVICES  



	Cabinet Meeting: 30th June 04



	TITLE: REDEVELOPMENT OF THE SITE OF BRIERLEY COMMUNITY CENTRE  



	RECOMMENDATIONS

 It is recommended that;

1. Approval be given to the termination of the lease of Brierley Community Centre held by the Trustees of Worsley Community Association and the relocation of the users to suitable alternative accommodation.

2. That there is a decision in principle to make the site available for the provision of a Children’s Centre.


RECOMMEND


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The Council wishes to procure the provision of Children’s Centres in disadvantaged communities and a partnership between the Council and Sure Start is seeking to develop a children’s centre in Little Hulton. The preferred site is adjacent to an existing Early Years’ Centre but development of this site would necessitate the demolition of the existing  Brierley  Community Centre. Subject to the community centre users being relocated to appropriate alternative accommodation it is considered that development of the preferred site will secure the best long term benefits for the community of Little Hulton.



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :  
                                                          

	CONTACT OFFICER :
Tom McDonald, Assistant Director (Community Services)






	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :  Primarily Little Hulton but users of Brierley Community Centre come from other parts of the City.


BACKGROUND

The council’s ambition is to develop the area in and around the Harrop Fold School site in Little Hulton as a hub of integrated public services when the site is available in 2007. It is an opportunity to maximise joint working, with the community as key partners and with community facilities integral to the new provisions.

One element of this hub would be the provision of a Children’s Centre, which would be delivered by Sure Start as the lead agency, working with the council through the Education and Leisure Directorate.

Children’s Centres will provide a range of multi-agency services supporting children under 5 years and their families. Central government is providing funding for the creation of these centres with an expectation that they will provide services to disadvantaged communities.

DETAIL

Sure Start Little Hulton have been developing proposals for a Children’s Centre in Little Hulton and approached the council in their search to identify a suitable site. The funding arrangements are such that building work would need to commence by early 2005.

A number of sites have been considered. However, in order to ensure the integration of services, it is considered that building onto the existing Early Years’ Centre, which is directly opposite the Harrop Fold site (see plan attached) would be the best possible option and enable the ongoing development of multi-agency services for children and their families in the area.  However, this location would require the demolition of the existing Brierley House Community Centre, including the former stable block, which is leased as part of the community centre.

Brierley Community Centre is managed by Worsley Community Association (WCA) under an SLA with the Council and includes 4 other community centres in the former Worsley Urban District Council area. 

An additional consideration is the condition of Brierley Community Centre. It is a prefabricated building, which would normally have approximately 25 years life before disproportionate expenditure would be required to maintain it as a reasonable quality building. It was erected approximately 20 years ago. 

Presently, it does not meet the requirements of the Disability Discrimination Act, which requires that all public buildings are accessible to people with a disability. Structural work would be required at a cost of approximately £8,000 to meet minimum requirements to make the majority of the downstairs area accessible to people with a disability. However, the main hall and meeting room is on the upper floor and, because of the design of the building, could only be accessed by the construction of a lift on the outside of the building. This would be extremely expensive and disproportionate to the value and the long-term viability of the building.

In considering possible closure of Brierley Community Centre, however, it must be recognised that the existing centre is highly valued by the community and is well used. Consequently any proposals must ensure that not only are users of the existing centre appropriately relocated but that in the development of the Children’s Centre and the area as a whole, it is developed in consultation with the community and appropriate buildings are open and accessible and meet the broad spectrum of community needs. It is also recognised that the present building became a community centre approximately seven years ago, when the WCA and users agreed to relocate from Brierley House in order to accommodate the Little Hulton Social Work Team. This move involved complex discussions and there remain understandable sensitivities about this move, which now impact upon these present deliberations.

However, in discussions with the WCA and the users of the community centre, it is felt that there are suitable alternative venues in the area for the activities that currently take place at Brierley Community Centre. In the past week, the possibility has also emerged that the community centre could transfer to another building that has become available in the Little Hulton District Centre. Whilst this has to be explored in more detail, all parties agree that this would be a suitable and viable alternative for the community centre. There is confidence, therefore, that the community centre’s activities can be successfully relocated in the area.

CONCLUSION

In coming to a decision on the future of the site, it is recommended that a long-term view is taken of the benefits of the development of Children’s Centre, integrated with the existing Early Years provision and located in proximity with other services for the Little Hulton community. 

It is considered that appropriate alternative accommodation is available for the community centre users and it is recommended, therefore, that notice should be given to the WCA to terminate the lease for Brierley Community Centre in order to allow the development of a Children’s Centre on the site.

It should be noted that if approval is given to the recommendations contained in this report, further reports will be taken to appropriate Lead Members for approval to the ownership, leasing and management arrangements which will be necessary for the new Children’s Centre and for any new arrangements with the WCA.

